


PELICAN BAY PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

2nd QUARTER MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS

June 18, 2022

M I N U T E S

Call to Order
The 2nd QUARTER Meeting of the Board of Directors was called to order at 10:05 a.m. on June 18, 2022 by President Libby Costner at the Pelican Bay Dock, Longs, South Carolina. Quorum was confirmed.

Board members present in person were President Libby Costner, Vice President Arthur Johnson, Treasurer Matt Kuzdrall and Director At Large Gilbert Przybylski.  Also present were Michelle Wypych, Community Association Manager and Kimberly Burgos, Community Specialist of Waccamaw Management, Managing Agent.  Kimberly Burgos served as Recording Secretary.

The meeting minutes from the Board of Directors Meeting held on February 12, 2022 were presented for approval.

MOTION   Vice President Johnson motioned to approve the Minutes as submitted.
SECOND  Director At Large Przybylski
VOTE	       Aye, Unanimous
MOTION CARRIED.

Old Business

· President Costner advised that the waterfront dock is finally complete and the painting has been completed as well. President Costner stated that some electrical outlets as well as fans in the gazebo have been added and that the Board is working on the low light voltage lights currently. President Costner also advised that the Board is considering purchasing polywood furniture, a new fire pit and a new charcoal grill (gas is too much of a liability), like you see at campsites, for the dock/gazebo area. President Costner went on to say that the membership has spent a lot of money improving and reworking the waterfront area as it is our one main amenity and asked that owners please be respectful of this area.

· President Costner addressed a request from a homeowner regarding the pond behind her home. President Costner advised that the pond had been inspected and is functioning as it is supposed to as a retention pond for storm water/run off.  President Costner advised that we are in a severe drought which is what is causing the issues with the pond. President Costner explained that mitigating the pond at this time of year would be detrimental to the aquatic life within the pond and could also cause issues down the road when there is a need to utilize the ponds for their main purpose.

· President Costner advised that the Board is still working with contractors for the issues with the roads in Phase I. President Costner went on to say that she met with the foreman for A.O. Hardy, to get a quote which will determine whether or not the Board will opt to use them for this job. President Costner explained that A.O. Hardy (Benji Hardy) has come in to Pelican Bay, at no charge to the Association, and fixed the leaks and damages to the overflow outlet at the Milleron’s lot. President Costner further advised that the Board is working diligently to obtain a reliable contractor to work on the ditches.

· [bookmark: _GoBack]President Costner reminded owners, per the Pelican Bay CCR’s, that ONLY BOAT TRAILERS less than 28’ are allowed to be parked ON YOUR PROPERTY behind the building set back line on a permanent basis. President Costner proceeded to state that landscape trailers and enclosed trailers are never to be parked on your lot on a permanent basis and only on a temporary basis, i.e. while loading or unloading items, hauling yard debris, etc.  President Costner informed owners that appropriate actions would be taken for violators going forward.

New Business

· President Costner stated that owners need to cut up or take apart boxes that they are putting into the recycling bin as Pelican Bay is not offered additional pick up on a regular basis.

· President Costner advised owners that the Board is currently working on the Boat/Trailer Storage Rules and Regulations for this year’s upcoming renewals and they will be distributed to the community soon.

· President Costner stated that the POA is moving forward with the lawsuit that was filed. President Costner then explained that the lawsuit was in the discovery stage and the Attorney has given strict instructions NOT to discuss this matter at this time.

· President Costner said that the Board was establishing a Welcome Committee to welcome new owners into the community. President Costner advised owners that it could take up to sixty days for their paperwork to be received at Waccamaw Management and processed. President Costner explained that Waccamaw Management has to wait for the attorney to send in all the documents from the closing before an account can be set up and a Welcome Packet and access items can be sent to new owners. President Costner then advised owners that the Board is contemplating having a new owner gathering at the dock and will let the community know once a decision has been made.

· President Costner reminded owners that as summer comes into full force, to be sure to work within Pelican Bay’s ARC guidelines for any improvements to their home or property.

· President Costner proceeded to discuss Horry County’s requirements regarding pool discharge flowing into Pelican Bay drainage easements. President Costner stated that pool discharge must be filtered at least 20’ before flowing into the drainage easement and should be maintained on the owner’s property. President Costner further stated that pool owners should recess their backwash pipe at least 20’ onto their own property, then install a restrictive pop up to ease the flow of water as a minimum requirement. President Costner advised that the same is true for storm water drainage off of your home from gutters and downspouts that flow into the Association’s drainage easements.

· President Costner announced the appointment of Gilbert Przybylski to the Board to replace James Boyer for the remainder of his term which expires in 2023.

MOTION   Vice President Johnson motioned to approve the appointment of Gilbert Przybylski to the Board of Directors.
SECOND  Treasurer Kuzdrall
VOTE	       Aye, Unanimous
MOTION CARRIED.

Members’ Comments

· Owners would still like to change the documents to disallow the Airbnb in their community. There was discussion on how to best get the information out to owners so that they are prepared and willing to return their proxy in order to be able to make the change. Owners are willing to allow a one year minimum rental in the community. The Board will work with Waccamaw Management to determine the best course of action to receive the desired results.

· Owners reiterated their concern from the Boat/Trailer Storage meeting regarding the use of funds received from the storage lot. They want the fund from the Boat/Trailer Storage to be used ONLY on items relating to boat items such as the dock, ramp, etc. The Board will work with Waccamaw Management as well on the best way to ensure that the funds are allocated to boat items only even when a new Board is in place.

· There was a concern about the cost of insurance. President Costner advised owners that the Board was looking into options with Perry from Stalvey’s Insurance such as payments in 5 quarters instead of 4.

· Owners asked about stickers for their vehicles to identify owners from guests. It was decided previously at the Boat/Trailer Storage meeting that stickers would be given out this year for the boats/trailers to reflect active boat storage. There was also discussion regarding hang tags for vehicles of guests utilizing the boat ramp/dock area to keep them from being towed. Signage will be obtained and posted stating that vehicles without appropriate documentation will be towed at the owner’s expense.

· There was also a request for gator signs to be posted around the ponds to alert owners/guests to the alligators.

· There was a request to add cameras at the Boat/Trailer Storage area as well as the boat dock area to deter unauthorized usage and secure the facilities. The Board will work with Waccamaw Management to see if this is feasible without adding considerable expense to the Association.

· There was a concern from owners in Phase II regarding curbing. The Board is currently working on having the Phase I curbs done now. It was requested that the curbing was done on both Phases at the same time.

· The Boat/Trailer Storage renewals will go out on Monday. The applications and monies must be received by July 14, 2022 to avoid forfeiture of one’s spot. The Board and ownership decided that the waiting list for a storage spot will be on a first come, first serve basis moving forward with no preferential treatment for boats as previously applied.

Schedule Next Meeting

The Board will set their next meeting at a later time.

Adjourn

MOTION   Vice President Johnson motioned to adjourn the meeting at 10:55 a.m.
SECOND  Director At Large Przybylski
VOTE	      Aye, Unanimous
MOTION CARRIED.
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